77th Evac. Hespital. Hepe you can lecate this swell guy who played on three Missouri Valley championship teams.

Stew, I will always remember with delight our associations when you were on our varsity, and later when you were off. Mrs. Allen is fine, Jane is married and has a baby girl, Jill. Her husband is Lt. Elwood Mons - we call him "Heet", and he is a Navy flier. Mit is married, of course, and has a redhead six years of age - Judy. Isabelle is going to be a widow new because Mit is a Lieutenant (jg) in the Navy, and reports at Boston, Mass., on March 23. Bob is interning at Bell Memorial Hospital and will be in the Army Medical Corps July 1st with the rank of first lieutenant. Eleanor will be home from Philadelphia April 9, and Mary with her brood is out at Pale Alte, California.

This past week they nominated me for councilman in the first ward. Besides being in Red Cross work, Selective Service, and a let of other things, I am keeping fairly busy, but I always like to hear from my boys who through the years have been a great jey to me. I am unopposed in the April 3rd general election, so I think I may win this one!

Good luck to you, Stew, and tromp the kickens out of the Krauts.

Capt. Kenneth C. Jehnsen, APO 557, New Yerk, writes: "Have been receiving your Jayhawk Rebounds and I enjoy it very much. There has been a little delay in its receipt due to the incorrect address. I have been at the above address for a year new and my job is sub-depot engineering efficer at a B-17 base."

Frem Lt. Cemdr. W. H. "Bill" Shannen, Navy Supply Cerps Scheel, Seldiers Field, Besten, Mass.: "I am glad to see your expanded interest in community affairs. Lets of Luck. . . Things are per usual with me. I am still at the Supply Cerps School - am tied up with the Centract Termination and Surplus Disposal program of training efficers. Sea duty or foreign duty look dim, but I still hope to share the hardships with my friends and past students. I have tried so hard, but one must take orders. . " Bill enclosed a clipping from the New York Times, and effered commiserations on our failure to win the Big Six title, but he assuaged our feelings with many seething words.

From Lt. K. W. "Kenny" Keene, APO 235, San Francisce: "I received the last Rebeunds a few days age and neticed Lt. Evelyn Herriman was with the 44th Gen. Hesp. We have a let of our beys up there. . . . We came in the assault waves in the first landings in the Philippines. A week or so before landing I ran into Lt. (jg) Dean Brooks, a Lawrence bey. We had a fine chat and he teld me that Jehnny Krum was nearby so the next day I took a L.C.V.P. ever to Jehnny's ship. We had a swell time recalling all of K.U.'s ball players and where they are located. . . I've watched K. U. ball games since I was 12 years old and ushered for Sgt. Kollender. Shivers run up and down my spine when I think of that moment of silence before every game. . . There are a number of anti-aircraft outfits here in the Pacific area. We are in third place for total number of Jap planed knocked down and we are only six planes behind the leaders. The boys and myself get a real kick out of seeing a Jap plane burst into flames and fall to the ground. . ."

From Lt. M. F. "Mike" Andrews, Physical Training Director at the Aviation Cadet Detachment, Merced, Calif. Mike played feetball at K.U. in 1938. Mike writes, "Last January I was attending a two-week Physical Fitness course at San Antenie, Texas, and ran across Captain Gordon Gray. He is Physical Training Officer at Wace, Texas. Seems as the many Jayhawkers are doing a good jeb in physical training. . . . Just received a letter of commendation from the celenel for our work in physical training. . . . Before I close I want to say